Summary of 12/18/01 informal workshop task force meeting

Present:  Doug Cline, Jack Kampmeier, Steve Manly, Jack Mottley, Tony Olek, Terry Platt, Deborah Rossen-Knill, Vicki Roth, Lydia Tien, Rick Iuli, Nancy Speck

The meeting started with a discussion of the characteristics of a good workshop room.  The starting point was put forth in pre-meeting emails to the group (appended at the end of this summary).

The concern about workshop room characterization stems from short-term and long-term concerns.  In the short-term, we need to understand what we mean by a good workshop room as we attempt to bring some sanity to the workshop room/section scheduling.  We also need to determine what, if any, relatively inexpensive changes might be made to present facilities to improve the usefulness of specific rooms for workshops.  In the long term (~ three years), we need to specify the ideal workshop room for use in planning future facilities/renovations as are being discussed in the CTLTR.

Various comments:

· It would be nice to have a large screen monitor.

· Wireless is cheaper than multiple connections.

· If we have wireless, what hardware do we need?  We certainly don't want everyone working on laptops.  That would lose the togetherness of the workshop.

· CS209 is a large room with a table (I think this was in response to Jack Mottley's email request for a large room with moveable tables for active learning exercises.)

· We must be careful what we mean by size.  We should convert to square footage.

· Ventilation is important.  We have had problems with the Hoeing conference room and B&L 108.

· Access to rooms is an important issue.

The rest of the meeting was filled with discussion about room/section scheduling.  

As a place to start, Manly floated a potential workshop room availability estimate.  It included a number of assumptions:  no workshops on Saturday; workshops start at 3 and end at 9 M-F in 5 rooms controlled by the registrar; workshops start at 2 and end at midnight in 1 freshman quad rooms M-F and Sunday; only freshman classes schedule workshops in the freshman quad rooms; workshops in 1.5 LAS rooms start at 3 and end at 9 M-F; workshops in departmental rooms (1 physics, 1 chemistry, 1 biology, 1 computer science) start at 1 and end at 9 M-F; workshops are 2 hours long.  Under these assumptions, we can accommodate 207 workshop sections as compared to the roughly 100 sections needed on campus last semester.

Nancy Speck had a number of comments to make.  Tu-Th offerings are double that of MWF.  Classes tend to run 10 to 6, most days, across disciplines.  MWF is a little looser.  The registrar controls 70 classrooms.  Room assignment is done using a square footage model.  Dedicated space is problematic.  Time slots are constrained.  No classes after 6:15, as set by previous college committee that reviewed the matter.  The registrar needs to know who is in what room when.

Courses using workshops tend not to use the recitation section slots assigned.  The way to deal with this is to request workshop slots instead of recitation slots.  This is done through working reports in advance.  The departments are asked to make comments/requests about sections well in advance.  Professors need to speak with the appropriate departmental administrators to get workshops instead of recitations in the future.

*** Professors running workshop courses should check the working reports floating in the departments and become involved in the advance planning ***

IT has rooms and 2 labs in the back of the student portion of CLARC.  We should talk to the IT people.

Sue B has rooms that might work (talk to Logan Hazen and Laurel Contomanooas).  Athletics may have good rooms we could use.  Same for the fraternities.

The group seemed to converge on the following course of action:

· As soon as possible, the group will submit to the registrar a list of 5 rooms that are appropriate for workshops.  If possible, Nancy will try to dedicate these rooms to workshops.  Then the workshop task force can get together and schedule workshops in these rooms and notify the registrar who is in what room when.  This will be a pilot for the fall room assignments.

· We should contact athletics, fraternities, Sue B, and make a central list of potential rooms along with potential availability and attributes.

· Each professor involved in workshops should provide the group with last semester's workshop section schedule along with room locations and annotations about the rooms (facilities and appropriateness for workshops).  Also, they should provide information about student demand.  This will help for the compilation of the 5 rooms for the fall from the registrar and will be the starting point for the larger list.

There was some discussion about the final exam scheduling.  Anna Harrison in Academic Support sets up the common exam schedule.  It would be nice if some faculty looked over the final exam schedule to see if we can reduce the clusters of students with similar academic programs that are being scheduled for closely spaced finals.  

The next meeting will be in January at a time/place to be determined. 

**********************************

From Manly's email sent  December 14:

The ideal workshop room ... room large enough for 12-15 people (not much

larger), moveable chairs around two or three tables that can be moved

together or used separately, two black/white boards, quiet

environment, internet connection, room to bring in TV/VCR if needed,

room for students to stand and do small hands-on demos, decent lighting

and ventilation

Essential:

moveable chairs, room/chairs for 12 people, black/white board, no major

distractions, decent lighting and ventilation

Important:

Table to sit around, room for small hands-on demos:

recommended/thought to be good to have

Internet connection (may be more critical for some courses/profs. than

others), more than one table (smaller/moveable), more than one black/white

board

*******************************************

From Jack Mottley's email of December 14:

I would add to the wish list:  Multiple Internet connections or wireless

LAN connection to internet.  As we move to Problem Based Learning, a large

part of it is to look up info as you need it, and the lesson from the

Double Helix Curriculum in the med school is that with Internet connections

the students can look it up in real time rather than go away to do homework.

I would also add the desire for one or more rooms in which a large class

(50 or so students) can divide into small groups (4-6) to work on problems

and for active learning exercises.  This requires tables and chairs rather

than bolted down seats, flat floors rather than stadium seating, and other

flexible stuff like flip charts and markers rather than blackboards.

**********************************************

